Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting 30 January 2018
Present : Dr King, Dr Naik, Dr Swann, Denise Wigfull,  Kathleen Senior, Pam Newstead, Peter McGregor.  Apologies from Ali King who was ill.

Pam Newstead asked for it to be noted that she did not attend the last meeting, and that this had not been minuted.
Matters arising from Minutes of last meeting

Online appointments – Has percentage uptake increased?  When will online appointments offered be increased?  Was remembering ID and password a problem?   It was suggested that receptionists should mention on line appointments to those patients who stand and wait outside before 8am for an appointment.
Dr Doulagar, the salaried assistant was now settled in the Practice and seemed to be well liked by the patients

There had been no complaints from patients regarding the closure of Trafalgar House on Friday afternoons
Procedure for Inviting Patients for Pneumonia Vaccination

An error had been made last year by sending a blanket text to all patients in the eligible age group before extracting the names of those patients who had already had the vaccine.  This learning point had been taken on board and the correct procedure would be followed this year.

Procedure for blood tests

Patients are able to have blood tests done at surgery, at the Hubs (Palgrave or Crookes), or at the hospitals.  It was suggested that clearer information should be given to patients when asking them to go for blood tests, and this information should also be displayed in the waiting rooms.

Implications of proposals to move Walk In Centres from Royal Hallamshire and City Centre to Northern General and local surgeries

No Hub locally – Fairlawns had refused – so our patients will have to use Palgrave or Crookes, and ultimately Northern General

Any other business

Hannah, Practice Nurse, would be going on maternity leave at end of February, so her Acute Clinic training had been delayed. Locum cover had been sorted.

Neighbourhoods were being disbanded, as there was no funding from April, but the Managers in our neighbourhood would continue to meet after their normal monthly meeting

None of the PPG members had been able to see patients at surgery to complete questionnaires with them.  They were happy to do this when time allowed, but asked for ID and questionnaires to be provided by Ali.

Care Navigation was discussed, but the Doctors felt that the training provided was very poor and there was concern over the time it would take.

The quadrivalent flu vaccine would be ordered next year. Citywide policy would be checked

Minor Injuries Clinic was closing down as it was too expensive and never fully booked.
Comments were made by Kath Senior about some reception skills. The Doctors would discuss In service Reception Training with Ali.

Next meeting was provisionally booked for 10 April 1pm  ( Pam Newstead on holiday 15-21 April)
